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Grand Knight’s Report 

Worthy Brothers: 

 

I’d like to begin by reflecting on the four goals 

we established for this fraternal year and how 

we’re doing against each of them.  

 

Our first goal was to become more active in 

charitable activities, and to expand our outreach 

with our time, talent, and treasure.  Our Program 

Chairs have been doing an excellent job across 

the board, and we are processing the first of  

several charitable requests at our November 

meeting.   

 

We’ve run programs like the Altar Servers   

Recognition Day, the Habitat for 

Humanity build day, the “What’s 

in the Box?” computer workshop 

to better-than-expected numbers. 

We lent a hand to Fr. Bryan 

Small down at Emory by helping 

install outdoor lighting, cooking a 

barbeque for new students, and 

repainting a deck.  We also made 

a significant commitment in our 

budget to increase the amount of 

charitable money available for 

legitimate, worthwhile programs.    

 

Our second goal was to improve 

our spiritual awareness both indi-

vidually and as a group.  We held 

our first Council Retreat at Simpsonwood on 

August 26 &27.  Twenty-five Brothers spent 

two days in a reflective setting focused on build-

ing relationships and respect for the Eucharist.   

We also tripled our attendance at our annual 

Mass of Remembrance for our departed Brother 

Knights.  And we’ve begun our annual “Keep 

Christ in Christmas” Christmas card sales  pro-

gram, which this year features a new magnetic 

sign for placement on your car that helps remind 

everyone of the true meaning of Christmas.   

 

Our third goal was to become more active in 

supporting vocations.  We created new budget 

categories to support this effort, but we haven’t 

gotten any programs off the ground, as yet.  This 

clearly has to move up our priority list of “things 

to do.”   

 

Our last goal was to “have fun” and to do things 

for “the greater glory of God.”  Our recent fam-

ily picnic was a great example of how we can 

come together to enjoy each other’s company 

and some good food.  We have several fun 

events just around the corner, including Desserts 

with Santa, the Christmas Crèche lighting, and 

the Council Christmas Party to look forward 

toward.  

 

Our Membership Committee is working hard to 

enlist and qualify potential candi-

dates, and we’re looking for a large 

group of candidates during our 1

st

 

degree exemplification at the end 

of November.  We’ve also started a 

“Wear your Knight’s Badge or 

Shirt” program at least one Sunday 

a month to make us more visible in 

the parish community-at-large.   

Overall, I’d give us a strong B+ in 

working toward our goals. 

 

November, for me, always starts so 

poetically with the double feast 

days of All Saints and All Souls. I 

recently gave a presentation to the 

All Saints RCIA program on the 

“Foundations of the Church” and got to mention 

the Communion of Saints as being integral to the 

Catholic appreciation of Church and the Sacra-

ments.    

 

It is truly a beautiful spiritual reality that those 

who have gone before and those who will come 

after us are still bound to us, and we to them, 

with unbreakable spiritual bonds of membership 

in the Church.  Our Lord has promised us that 

the Church will be with us for as long as crea-

tion exists.  We can take tremendous comfort in 

Greg Crnkovich   

Grand Knight 
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knowing that the community of love that is the Church  

welcomes us with open arms, both now in this world and  

in the next, bringing us ever closer to God the Father 

through Christ and in the Holy Spirit. 

 

We close with reflecting on the other signal event in      

November, Thanksgiving Day.  Perhaps it is cliché, but    

as secular holidays go it’s hard to beat Thanksgiving!    

This year, I invite you all to reflect on how the “liturgy”   

of Thanksgiving and the Liturgy of the Eucharist are 

deeply entwined.   

 

In the days of the early Church, a meal service was an in-

dispensable sign of belonging, of acceptance, and of par-

ticipation in God’s great banquet.  Sharing a meal was a 

most intimate act of friendship and family.  Jesus did not 

choose to make his last, communal act a Passover meal    

by accident.   

 

Today, the Thanksgiving meal, itself, and the love shared 

among friends and family gathered around the table are 

real-world symbols of the meaning of Eucharist.  

 

I hope you’ll be able to spend this day with your loved ones 

and friends, taking time to reflect upon the bounty that God 

has bestowed upon us, and remembering those who are less 

fortunate than ourselves.   

 

Happy Thanksgiving! 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

Greg Crnkovich,  Grand Knight 

Newest Sir Knights at All Saints 

On Saturday, October 21st, five 3rd Degree Knights from All Saints were promoted at the exemplification ceremony at 

the Atlanta Airport Westin Hotel. The newly-promoted 4th Degree Sir Knights are Bob Morell, Doug Birkbeck, All 

Saints Parish’s new Deacon Ken Melvin, Dennis Caniglia and Pat Fahey. 

 

We applaud them for their commitment to the Order and we look forward to their example and leadership in the future. 

We hope that all 3rd Degree Brothers will take the next opportunity to stand for promotion to the 4th Degree. 

Doug Birkbeck 

  Rev. Ken Melvin 

Dennis Caniglia 

Lehmans Host Eucharistic Adoration Fellowship Picnic 

Sir Knight Bill Lehman and his wife MaryAnn opened up their home 

and yard to the parish for a Eucharistic Adoration Fellowship Picnic on 

Sunday,  October 22nd. Their good friends and All Saints Parishioners 

Tom and Cindy Wichser treated the 20 attendees to a main course of 

Louisiana Jambalaya to make the event very memorable.. 

 

MaryAnn is parish Minister of Eucharistic Adoration and conceived of 

the idea to encourage people to use the Mary, Our Queen of the Knights 

Chapel more heavily. All attendees enjoyed the picnic and stayed late. 

 

We applaud the Lehmans for taking the initiative to increase devotion to 

the Eucharist in this very unique fashion.  The Council might do well to 

consider co-sponsoring such an event next year, and  thus begin a very 

beautiful religious tradition. 

      Bob Morell          Pat Fahey 

Deacon Ken Melvin is in the process of formally requesting a transfer into Council 11402. He is likewise petitioning to join our   

Father Charles J. Watters Assembly, as are the other four Sir Knights. We look forward to working with them on that senior level as 

well in the future. God Bless our new Sir Knights. Our Fourth Degree members now outnumber all other degrees. 
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Council Benevolence Recommendations Approved 

 

At the October business meeting, these three applications recommended by the Charity Committee were favorably     

approved by the Council. If finalized by vote of the Council at the November meeting, the monies will be released. 

 

The three requests voted favorably by the Council are: 

 

Assistance League of Atlanta — $1,000 — requested by Lou Hlad. Their thrift shop in Chamblee funds six distinct   

 charitable endeavors ranging from rape victims to clothing poor school children. Six wives of Council members 

 belong to this all-female organization. Many other All Saints women belong including president Lynn Farrell. 

People Making Progress — $750 — requested by Mario Commito. They help young adults with disabilities find  

 meaningful jobs and housing. Mario’s own daughter has been a recipient of their assistance. 

Georgia Chapter of Alzheimer’s Association —$1,000— requested by Jim Mammoser. Jim is past President and  

 Director of the Georgia Chapter. One of our past deceased Knights, Jim McCabe, was a recipient of their aid. 

 

There are several other applications pending more information or documentation before committee approval. 

It was estimated that at least 127 people showed up for our first annual “Knightoberfest” at private Rivermont Commu-

nity Park on Sunday October 1st. This year we moved the date from a stifling hot day in mid-summer to the cooler 

climes of October and that made a significant difference in comfort level and attendance. 

 

This lovely park along the Chattahoochee River had always been a wonderful place for a picnic, but the perfect Fall 

weather made it memorable. Our thanks to Bob Heald and Gert Kampfer for making arrangements with Rivermont. 

 

This year we also tried to embellish the “family” theme by renting equipment to encourage children attending and keep-

ing them entertained. The Paolozzi trio (Mike, Damon, and father Frank) cooked all the food, rented the equipment, set 

up the entire layout, and cleaned up themselves after the festivities. This devotion won them each a “Family of the 

Month” award at the October business meeting. Their devoted spouses share in the accolades as well. Next year we will 

try to outdo ourselves, but it certainly won’t be easy. Thanks to everyone who participated and brought goodies. 

First Annual “Knightoberfest” is Huge Success 
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Worthy First-Degree Brothers, 

 

Several times a year, a 2

nd

 Degree Exemplification, followed shortly thereafter by a Third Degree Exemplification, are 

held together at various council halls across northern Georgia.  The ceremonies are free of charge to candidates and a 

very nice complimentary lunch is always served afterward. Your only effort required is to come with your Knight ID 

membership card and a rosary. 

 

We usually form a caravan in the All Saints parking lot in front of McGivney Hall on a Saturday morning in time to get 

to the ceremony site in time to register candidates and get instructions. The initial 2nd degree ceremony usually starts at 

10 AM. 

 

These events are excellent opportunities to progress two stages in Knighthood and have an enjoyable few hours with 

your fellow Knights from several councils.  Dress is business casual with a sport coat suggested in keeping with the   

religious theme. You will be home by mid-afternoon and you will be a proud Third-Degree Knight.  Both ceremonies 

are interesting and uplifting. Join the swelling ranks of our upperclassmen. 

 

This is the schedule for upcoming events. Contact a council officer to express your interest in progressing in your faith.  

 

Sat    10/28/06  St. Andrew Church  Council 10632    Roswell 

Sat 11/18/06  St. Pius X Church  Council 1004               Conyers 

Sat     1/06/07     St. Brigid Church  Council 13204    Alpharetta 

Sat      2/10/07   St Michael the Archangel   Council 11768    Woodstock 

Sat     4/28/07    Monsignor Regan   Council  8731    Carrollton 

Sat     6/16/07    St. Joseph Church  Council 4599     Marietta 

 

Please join us. You will not regret the time spent. Your name will 

be proudly printed in the All Saints Parish Bulletin, and you will 

be featured in our Council Newsletter.                                                        

                    Vivat Jesus!  Lou Hlad, Warden 

An Open Letter to All First-Degree Brothers 

 

Renovation Day at Emory Catholic Center 

We continue our close association 

with our council brother Father 

Bryan Small who has moved on to 

be the chaplain at Emory University 

and Agnes Scott College. 

 

When he asked us to refinish the 

Emory Catholic Center deck and 

host a cookout for the students with 

our humongous grill, we were there 

in a flash to help him out. 

 

Honors go to Frank Callan, John 

Buchholz, Guy Stryker, Kirby    

Baden, Pat Fahey, and Bob Morell 

for repairing and refinishing the 

back deck. 

 

George Foster brought his “Mother 

of All Grills” from his employer 

Capital Cadillac to cook all the 

weenies and burgers. 

 

This is a fine example of a great 

Knight community project put    

together with little or no warning. 

 

Current Council Census          62—  1st degree 

       (207 members)                     2—  2nd degree 

                                                    71—  3rd degree 

                                                    72—  4th degree 
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Remembrance Mass for Deceased Brothers 

On Wednesday, October 11th, the Council held its annual “Mass of Remembrance” for the twenty brothers of our 

Council who have preceded us in death. It was a solemn occasion featuring Honor Guard, acolytes, and family guests.  

 

Sir Knight Father Dan McCormick presided at the ceremony, assisted by the parish’s newest clergy member, Brother 

Deacon Ken Melvin. The Deacon was scheduled to become a fourth degree Sir Knight on October 21st and has already 

petitioned to transfer into our Council. Brother Matt Lammers accompanied Mike and Mary Peterson in the musical  

renderings. 

 

As Grand Knight Greg Crnkovich read the honor roll of beloved deceased, Sir Knights Frank Callan and Al Garofalo 

alternately lit a candle in the memory of each. Family members of the deceased had all been contacted and invited to 

participate. Many observers were moved to tears by the beautiful ceremony.  

 

A reception in McGivney Hall followed the Mass and was hosted wonderfully by Brother Ken Gregg and his wife Judy. 

The Remembrance Mass is a formalized event held by councils everywhere in the finest tradition of Brotherhood. 

“Keep Christ in Christmas” Campaign 

This year our Council will again be selling religious Christmas cards. Before you run out and 

buy those secular cards with Santa Clauses, polar bears, snowflakes, skaters, snow scenes, 

and silly cartoons featured, remember the true meaning of Christmas. All Worthy Brother 

Knights send Christmas cards with religious significance and encourage others to do so also. 

 

By the time you read this, Campaign Chairman Gert Kampfer will have already been asking 

for your help in selling the cards approved by the Knights of Columbus. This sale effort has 

the important secondary purpose of raising money for the Interfaith Outreach Home in 

Doraville. 

 

Last year at the K of C State Convention, Gert was awarded second place in the “Keep 

Christ in Christmas” campaign, and there were 30 councils participating. This year we have 

even higher aspirations, but we need involvement by more Brothers. Basically, only Gert and 

Bill Lehman constituted the entire sales team last year. 

 

Even if you can not actively participate in sales efforts, you can check our web site at: 

http://www.kc11402.org/ChristmasCards.htm and order Christmas cards online. 

 

Help us celebrate a “Merry Christmas” rather than a “Happy Holiday”. 
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Veterans’ Appreciation Cookout — Sunday November 12th 

 

All Saints Knights of Columbus would like to express our appreciation with a 

tribute to all our veterans and their families. We will be hosting our 4th annual 

Veterans’ Appreciation Cookout on Sunday, November 12

th

  from 1:30 – 3:30 

PM in the lower parking lot.  

 

If you or a member of your family has served or is currently serving our country 

we want to say “Thank you for all you have done to keep us free and safe”.  

 

We plan to have a video running in McGivney Hall and also displays of military 

items from some of the All Saints members who served our country.  

 

If you would be willing to share some of your treasures from your military days, 

please contact Kirby Baden at 770-441-3778 or krb01@aol.com. 

On September 30, our Council hosted 

the fifth week of the construction of the 

13th All Saints Habitat for Humanity 

House.  

 

About 67 people attended the event and 

made very significant progress on a 

quite beautiful Fall day. Knights and 

their family members were very much 

in evidence inside and outside the 

emerging structure. 

 

Our own Grand Knight Greg Crnkovich 

prepared the Thai food luncheon with 

his own bare hands and served all the 

workers with the help of some of the 

daughters and wives in attendance. 

 

We would like to thank everyone who 

participated in this wonderful Christian 

ministry. Thanks in part to you, another 

family in need has realized the proud 

American dream of home ownership. 

 

Day of Reflection at Emory University — December 2nd 

In order to prepare for Christmas, our Council will host a second Day of Reflection this year 

on Saturday, December 2nd from 11:00 AM to 4:30 PM. It will conclude with a Mass that 

will fulfill the Sunday obligation. The theme of the day will be “Preparation for the Coming 

of Christ.” 

 

We are thrilled to have engaged our former parish vicar and our own Council brother, Father 

Bryan Small, to be the featured speaker for this event. He is now the Director of the Emory 

University Catholic Center, and he has reserved the chapel at the University for our use. We 

should have the opportunity to walk that beautiful campus during reflection periods. 

 

Anyone who has been a member of All Saints Parish understands what inspirational speeches 

Fr. Bryan always delivers. We had 16 members at our first Day of  Reflection at Marist last 

Spring. Then we had 26 members at our Simpsonwood Retreat. Now we are hoping to break 

our record. Call Deputy Grand Knight Frank Callan at (404) 822-9880 or fvcallan@aol.com. 

Another Knight “Habitat for Humanity” Success 
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The Good of the Order 

November Birthdays (Date) 

 

Ronald Collins                 3rd 

James Maloney                6th 

Dennis Canaglia               8th 

Edward Odmark             10th 

Michael Bruno                11th 

Gregory Coletta              11th 

John Buchholz                13th 

Lloyd Addison                14th 

Brooks Patterson            16th 

John Knight                    18th 

Nevin Hagerty                20th 

Joseph Kane                   20th 

Bill Shannon                  20th 

Gert Kampfer                 21st 

Arthur Montagne           23rd 

Dave Webster                23rd 

Edwin Kucharski           24th 

Don Myers                     25th 

Paul Jeffs                       27th 

 

       Please offer daily prayers for Brothers and their relatives that are sick or in distress:  

 Mark Balmes (open heart surgery )        Ron Rigby            Steve Kapusta’s mother, Bridget, age 85 

 Matt Dewhurst               Sal D’Ambrosio (past Master)         Joe Cavallaro’s sister, Carol Reither                                                   

 Mike Manning               Tom Simon’s brother, Jack               John DaRin’s wife, Charlotte                                         

 William O’Connor         Ralph Stinson’s wife, Mary Jane      Ken Winkler’s wife, Patsy          

 Bob Mohalley                Charles Mahoney’s wife, Grace        Joe Kane (bypass surgery) 

 Frank Welter (new hip)  Frank Welter’s wife, Margaret         Mike Klimshuk’s step-dad, David Evans     

 Mike Klimshuk               Thomas Scherrer      Lou Hlad’s mother, 84      Extended Birkbeck Family 

 Pat Callahan                    John Lynch, Jr., father of our deceased Brother John Lynch III 

 Bill Lehman                    John Paul’s mother, Susan, and also his mother-in-law (surgeries) 

 Fred Frerich’s wife, Eileen   Jack Klapka’s grandson Jude (premature birth) & daughter-in-law & son 

 Guy Stryker’s daughter, Pamela Moss         Ed Trainor’s sister, Margaret Johnson, and wife, Colleen 

 Tyson, 4-year-old son of co-worker of Jim Rainsford’s daughter, Mary Ellen 

 

                 Your very special prayers are asked for our recently dearly-departed. 

Lori Rampson — sister-in-law of Dennis Klein (Assembly Faithful Navigator) & Judy’s sister 

Frank Lentini – 69 -Brother-in-law of Bennie Mastrogiovanni  

Mother of Sir Knight Oscar Gutierrez, Past Grand Knight of St. Patrick Council 

Joe Diehl — Founding member of All Saints Parish and also remember his wife Dotty. 

 

            Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Richard Steiner * March 17, 2006  Brad M. Scranton * May 14, 2003 

Sal De Pace *  January 16, 2006 Phillip A. Haluska December 18, 2002 

Anthony C. Ardagna * December 28, 2005 Joseph A. Miller  * December 2, 2002 

Jerome E. Travers * July 29, 2005  James R. Fraser * September 21, 2002 

John P. Stojka  July 21, 2005  Kenneth E. Smith * June 2, 2000 

Paul G. Horan  June 2, 2005  Elias M. Mualem March 27, 2000 

Edwin L. Woerner May 21, 2005  John W. Lynch III * December 15, 1999 

Thomas J. Byrne, Jr. January 13, 2005 Ronald S. Kurtzer December 12, 1999 

James J. McCabe October 22, 2004 Kenneth C. McIntosh November 25, 1998 

Robert J. Lescher May 17, 2003  William J. Batdorf  * March 23, 1998 

                              *  Founding members of All Saints Council in 1994 

November Wedding Anniversaries 

 

Date                                              Length 

12th  Richard & Jan Szyperski        51 yrs 

24th  Don & Dolores Myers 50 

29th  David & Nancy Moeller        48 

28th  Phil & Helen Turrie            47 

27th  Frank & Ginny Callan 41 

30th  Greg & Sharron Coletta 38 

19th  Jon & Yoshii Bird            35 

  7th  Gert & Joan Kampfer 31 

22nd  Ken & Judith Gregg               29 

26th   Sean & Connie O’Neill       24 

24th  Dave & Jane Benson             7 

17th  Mark & Marisa Yanta               5 

  9th  Bill & Mary Ann Lehman         4 

 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Don 

Dolores 

 

R.I.P. 

 

“Requiescat in 

Pace” 

 

“Eternal rest 

grant unto them, 

O Lord, and let 

the perpetual 

light shine upon 

them” 

Ora  

pro 

Nobis 

MYERS 
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      Council Photo Journal at KofC11402.shutterfly.com 

           Assembly Photo Journal at       Watters.shutterfly.com 

(New albums —  Deceased Knight Remembrance Mass, Habitat for Humanity 

Workday, Annual “Knightoberfest” Picnic, Renovation at Emory Catholic Center 

for Fr. Bryan Small, Assembly Celebration of Fr. Yuen Canallejo’s First Mass) 

 

  All Saints Council    (www.kc11402.org) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Officers          Phone  Email Address 

Grand Knight    Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480     greg-c@mindspring.com 

Deputy Grand Knight   Frank Callan  770-668-9755     fvcallan@aol.com 

Chaplain   Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaintscatholicchurch.org 

      (Representative)  Deacon Ray Egan 770-394-5643     dekeray@aol.com 

Chancellor   Mario Commito 770-395-7723     mario@kw.com 

Recorder   Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 

Advocate   Harvey Moskowitz 404-881-0544     moskh@bellsouth.net 

Financial Secretary  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@mindspring.com 

Treasurer   Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718       cavallaj@bellsouth.net 

Warden   Lou Hlad  770-394-6327       louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Lecturer   Mike Will  770-446-7674     mwill@ramgroup.net 

Inside Guards   George H. Foster 770-804-1495     george.foster@capitalcadillac.com 

     Jack Klapka  770-395-9513       jfkatlanta@aol.com 

    Don Myers  770-394-5192       dmyers2@aol.com 

    Mike Paolozzi  770-476-4795     paolozzi@charter.net 

Outside Guards  Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484       adennisc@bellsouth.net 

    Greg Moss  678-773-9609       wrestle5@aol.com 

    Mike Smith  770-449-4320       smit6515@bellsouth.net 

Trustee One Year Term Guy Stryker  770-475-1288       guystryker@comcast.net 

Trustee Two Year Term John Buchholz  770-458-5670       jkbuch@aol.com 

Trustee Three Year Term Sean O’Neill  770-804-1001       seanpatrickoneill@yahoo.com 

District Deputy   Guy Stryker  770-475-1288       guystryker@comcast.net 

Insurance Field Agent  John Jedlicka      (O) 770-722-9614       john.jedlicka@kofc.org    

                                                                                    (H)  770-396-3329 

 

Activity Directors 

Acolytes   Dave Moeller  770-394-5085     gandgmole@aol.com 

Church    Doug Birkbeck  770-393-1731       dbirkbeck@comcast.net 

Community    Kirby Baden  770-441-3778     krb01@aol.com 

Council    George H. Foster 770-804-1495     george.foster@capitalcadillac.com 

Family Life    Mike Paolozzi   770-476-4795     michaelpaolozzi@bellsouth.net 

Membership                              John Jedlicka  770-396-3329     john.jedlicka@kofc.org    

Youth     Mark Moots  770-734-9670     mark_moots@amvescap.com 

 

Communications & Feedback 

Website Editor   Gert Kampfer   770-698-8269      kofc11402@mindspring.com 

Newsletter Editor/Publicity Lou Hlad  770-394-6327     louhlad@bellsouth.net 

If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails, you may dial 1-800-925-7443 

to hear it again. You must then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to 

identify the sending organization  in question. 

 

All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                   143-494-1906  (do not enter dashes).  

Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is        173-099-2132. 

Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is 166-310-9097.              Never miss a message again. 
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Knights of Columbus 

All Saints Council 11402 

2443 Mount Vernon Road 

Dunwoody, GA 30338 

Nov. Council 

Business Mtg. 

 

6 PM Officers 

7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

4th Degree  

Assembly Mtg 

Museum of  

Patriotism 

6:30 social 

7:30 mtg 

 2nd/3rd  

Degree  

St. Pius X 

Conyers 

Poker Night 

 

 

7:00 

PM 

Newsletter 

Articles 

Due 

First Friday 

 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Assembly  

Officers  Mtg. 

St. Andrew 

9 AM Mass 

9:30 Mtg 

 

Veterans 

Appreciation 

Picnic 

Note: 

St. Ignatius Retreat House will be  

holding a silent retreat for 

Knights only on November 3-5. 

Call them at 404-255-0503 if    

interested. 

DECEMBER 2 

Council Day of 

Reflection at 

Emory given by 

our own Fr. 

Bryan Small. 

Dec 1 

 

 

1st Degree 

Exemplification 

McGivney 

7:30 PM 


